
 
 

 

 

Netball Supporter’s Group Committee Meeting 

Tuesday 10th May 2011 – Library 7.00pm 

 

1. Attendance: Natasha Keir, Debbie Lever, Claire Jackson, Michelle Miers, Michael Skinner, 
Rowena Harle, Jillian Hermann 

2. Apologies:  Wendy Charlton, Chrissie Whyte, Marianne Connolly 

3. Confirmation of Minutes of April meeting 

Natasha confirmed minutes; seconded Rowena 

4. Correspondence inwards/outward 

See table 1 

5. 2011 SPS season  

a) Netball C teams competition 

Rowena announced that Tim Hughes has put SPS C teams in the A 
competition for the Red Division.  Only 2 schools in this division are unable 

to field a 3rd team so C teams will play 6 out of a possible 8 games.   
Rowena announced that Sally Offer who is currently coaching the 9A team 
has kindly offered to take on coaching of 9C which has until now been 

without a coach. She will train 9C on Mondays and Thursday afternoons 
3:30 – 5:30pm starting next week.  C teams do not have a game this week 
but will play friendly games between C teams at the PEC centre. 

b) Round 5 28th of May  (past students verses SPS) 

Round 5 all C teams play at home against Rivermount.  This round is a bye 
for all other yr 8-12 netball teams. Tim has advised that he would like to 
hold a past student vs. current first netball game on this day ?  start time 

of 9am, in conjunction with a past student vs. current rugby 1st XV game. 
NSG has suggested that this go ahead.  Claire to ask Chrissie Whyte to 
check with Boost Juice and Coffee Van for availability.  Rowena will send 

information to Debbie Lever to be sent to past students.  Debbie will send 
email to ask for volunteers for catering purposes.  Rowena will confirm 
numbers with Tim Hughes. 

c) Carnivals – SAC (feedback) Toowoomba (25th May) 

SAC yr 5-7’s 27th of April 

St Andrews Anglican College invitational Carnival was very successful.  We 
introduced Yr 5 for the first time this year and this was well received.  We 

were disappointed with the number of SAC students that did not stay on 
for presentations and afternoon tea.  We received positive feedback re 
behaviour of our students.  Plans are underway for SPS to host this next 

year. 

Toowoomba yr 6-7 students travel to Toowoomba, 25th of May 

1 Yr 6 team and 2 x Yr 7 teams will attend.  The third Yr 7 team will not 

attend.  .  Next year it was suggested that we increase the number of teams, 
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which will attend. It was also suggested that 8C and 7C play friendly game on 
this date.  Permission forms have been organised and will be emailed out this 

week.  Parents are welcome to attend and will be requested to contact 
Rowena Harle for places on bus.  

d) 2011 coaches, managers, PTC (parent team co-ordinator) 

All team coaches were confirmed. Rowena has sourced PTC’s for yr 4-6 
teams.  Discussion followed re PTC’s for all teams.  There is still no PTC for 
following teams: 8B, 9B, 10A, 10B, 10C and open C’s.  Claire will email to 

coaches of these teams asking coaches to follow up with a PTC for their 
team. For 2012 Rowena agreed, as Head of Netball, she should approach 
parents directly for the job of PTC. 

e) JTAS incl Netta Netball  

JTAS games will continue to be played at Cannon Hill. Netta Netball June 
11; location tbc SPS only has one yr 4 team.  Net Set Go plan to be able to 

take payments on line next year, which should ensure more security.  The 
year 6 game against John Paul College was noted for the good spirit 
between the teams.  JPC could not field a team so 2 of SPS team played 

for JPC and they played very well.  Also the JPC team included the girls and 
made them part of their team.  Rowena will email JPC and thank them for 
their support and good spirit.  7C training schedule has changed from 
Wednesday after school to Wednesday 7:15am before school.     

f) Home Game Activities – Coffee Van, Boost Juice, Icy Poles/Lollies –yr5-7  

Claire has contacted Coffee Van for home games and is awaiting email; 
Chrissie has confirmed Boost Juice to be available.  Claire to ask Chrissie to 

follow up on both vendors. Wendy has purchased icy poles from Pick and 
Pay; with the current special it will save about $68.  She proposed that 
NSG purchase all but one day’s worth for TAS, in case it’s rained out to 

would leftovers; this will be a $50 saving. 

6. Events 

a) Firebirds Grand Final  

Due to closeness of event (Sunday May 22), it is not practical for NSG to 
organize an excursion but details to be forwarded on to all  NSG database. 

Brisbane Convention & Exhibition Centre, Brisbane Time: 2.30pm  

b) Fundraisers  - Car Wash 04 06 11, Donut Drive 16 05 11 

i. Car wash is confirmed for 4th of June, the first home game and also 
Gala Day.  Michael Skinner has kindly offered to help Trina Pickens 

coordinate the car wash.  Michael has completed a FSUR form.  Michelle 
suggested C teams might be able to help as they have a bye on this day.   

ii. Marianne Connolly will co-ordinate the Donut Drive with launch date 

16th of May and delivery date being 15th of June.  Marianne may need help 
on Monday.  Natasha Keir will organise a schedule for JTAS PTC’s for selling 
donuts after school. 

c) Vicki Wilson Cup 

There are 2 away games and 1 home game confirmed. 
Monday 18th July : St Margaret’s (away) 
Monday 25th July : North Lakes 
Monday 1st August – Mt St Michael’s (away) 

    Sandgate SHS tbc 
    Grace Lutheran tbc 
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    Jordanne Aitken is confirmed for umpiring. Rowena Harle will follow up. 
 

d) Water Station 5th of June 
 

NSG has been given the opportunity to man a drinks station for the Brisbane ½ 

Marathon on Sunday 5th June.  We are looking for volunteers to help out.  NSG 
will receive $300 to manage this station. Mrs Marianne Connolly will be co-
ordinating this event. An email for volunteers to be sent to all. 

 
e) 2012 yr 11-12 tour  

The possibility of a netball tour in 2012 for the then yr 11/ & 12 was flagged last term 

with an email to the families of the current yr 10/11 netballers for an expression of 
interest re tour by April 11. The school must endorse such an event 12 months in 
advance. To date only 6 have shown an interest in the tour; all liked the idea of a 

tour to the north island of New Zealand.  Claire will send an email out to all current yr 
10 and 11’s and await a response. Claire has explored with Tour Time and has a 
quote for 10 people including airfare of $3000 each.  Erin had expressed her desire to 

attend; however, Tim has confirmed that 2 members of staff would need to attend 
and Erin would not be included in the two. Options would be Erin is self-funding 
which seems unacceptable, the tour costs include her as a third member of staff or 
she does not go.  Application for approval will be made by Rowena.  Claire will set up 

a meeting on 9th of June for interested parents & students+/-current year 12 who 
toured in 2010.   Possible date for tour in 2012 is Friday 21st September, a day before 
September school holidays. 

 7.    Treasurer's Report   

Opening balance is $5,120.68.  There was an expenditure of $204 (1/2 of BBQ costs)  
& $116.68  ( MT/lunch/AT)  for catering for Development Day, $160 for food platters 

for open trials, $220 for C of A sponsorship, and $51.95 for voucher fro Emma Whyte. 
Committed expenditure is as follows; $420 for Game Day Icy Poles, $15 for Captain of 
netball badge and $47.10 for Netball award 2011. After commitments available funds 

will total $3,884.98. Discussions followed re increasing budget for C of A medallions to 
cover junior, middle and senior school.  Claire proposed an increase from $200 to 
$400 to cover this 2nd Jillian.  Natasha suggested central invoicing. However, Michael 

Skinner said all invoices would be sent electronically hence solving the problem of 
chasing these.  Michael Skinner as President of Association will request this on behalf 
of NSG.  Natasha confirmed that treasured report be accepted; 2nd by Debbie.. 

8.    General Business  

a) Net Fest 

Claire has investigated; it is for > 18 years; information was sent via email to Erin 

for PSA as not suitable for NSG. 

b) Captain of Netball 

Rowena has organised badge for $9. Plan for 2012 to order in time frame to allow 

presentation on assembly  

c) Bibs to Vanuatu 

Rowena announced that new bibs had arrived and old ones have been sent to Bob 

Kersnovske for Service Learning Projects. 

d) Association meeting report  

The SPSA has asked for new tenders for current uniforms.   The Auxiliary will no 
longer fund shirts for tours, due to its income reduction from loss of second hand 
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books sale.  Wizard of Oz tickets on sale with cocktail party 18th of May 6:15pm.  
The many errors in 2010-year book were discussed with Paul Browning.  The 

Association thanked Jo Lovett for her time.  

e) Finals plan  

At present Rowena suggested finals might be the same as cricket, spread over 

several venues; this is tbc.   

f) Zone   

Claire will send Debbie information re access to parent lounge for inclusion in next 

Zone edition.  Claire asked if next edition could be moved from June 6th to May 
30th in order to advertise home game activities eg. car wash, Debbie agreed.  
Debbie asked for any photos of netball to be sent to her for inclusion.  Rowena 

will ask Stephanie for a report to be included in next Zone.  Any information re 
netball please send to Debbie Lever for inclusion in next Zone. 

g) Booklet producer 

Next year we will need to look at producing a booklet for netball similar to cross 
country and swimming. A booklet producer will be sought at the AGM. 

Meeting Closed 8:10pm  Next Meeting  7pm on 7th of June 

Table 1 correspondence 

     From    To  

 OUTGOING   

19/4 Rowena Ann-Marie, NetSetGo Forwarding our feedback on 
program 

20/4 Claire Jo Lovett Conflict between NSG donut drive 
and one proposed by HSG 

21/4 Wendy Sarah Slade Semester 2 date for calendar 

23/4 Claire Jo Aitken Thanks for work with Year 7 teams 

23/4 Claire Jayde Beilby, Year 
11 

re her interest in Tour 2012 

26/4 Claire Paul Hardie, JSSG Thank you for $250 towards pre-
season training  

26/4 Claire Mike Skinner Help with transport for Donut drive 
&Vicki Wilson comp 

26/4 Claire Committee Net Fest only for over 18’s 

27/4 Debbie NSG community Minutes from 18 April meeting 

28/4 Debbie NSG community Zone  

29/4 Claire Aasta Dates for second semester calendar 

30/4 Claire Erin Ruling from Tim re Tour, non staff 
member status 

30/4 Claire Paul Browning Request to include sports draw on 
sports page of Link 

4/5 Claire Marianne, Angela 
Keyt 

info on Water Station help 

5/5 Claire Committee info for water stations, 5 June 

7/5 Claire Paul Sullivan cc Tim, 
Rowena 

Tour update and request for term 
dates 

7/5 Claire Yr 10&11 parents About proposed netball tour 
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 INCOMING   

20/4 NetSetGo Rowena etc Thanks for feedback 

21/4 Jo Lovett  NSG Noting no official request from HSG 
re donuts 

25/4 Rowena all SGs request for funding of JS CofA 
medallions 

25/4 Peter, SPSSA all SGs Recent mins available via Parent 
Lounge 

26/4 Mike Skinner NSG Acknowledgement of thanks 

27/4 Bianca Mission 
co-ord for VWC 

Rowena Dates and initial plans 

2/5 Erin NSG Response to Sport ruling re Tour 

3/5 Tour time NZ NSG Quote for tour 2012 

8/5 Paul Sullivan Rowena & NSG Advising to apply for tour 

 

ACTION TABLE 

Rowena Send information to Debbie re past student game Round 5 28th of May 

Debbie Send invitation to past students to play Netball 1st on 28th May 

Chrissie Check availability of Coffee Van and Boost Juice for 28th of May 9am 

Rowena Confirm numbers with Tim Hughes re past students game 

Debbie Send email to ask for volunteers re catering for past students game 

Rowena Plan for 2012 to host SAAC invitational games 

Rowena Plan for 2012 to increase teams participation in Toowoomba games 

Claire Email coaches of 8B,9B, 10A, 10B, 10C and open C’s re PTC’s 

Rowena Plan for 2012 approach parents directly re PTC’s 

Rowena Email JPC thanking them for their team spirit 

Debbie Circulate details of Firebirds finals through NSG data base 

Natasha Organise roster for PTC’s of JTAS to take donut orders in junior school car park 

Rowena Confirm dates and venues for Vicki Wilson Cup 

Debbie Email to ask for an expression of interest for volunteers for Brisbane ½ marathon 5th 
of June 

Claire Apply for approval of netball tour for 2012 

Claire Organise meeting June 9 for those interested in tour and yr 12’s who toured in 2011   

Michael Request to the Assoc that all invoicing be sent electronically for SG’s incl netball 

Debbie Send email to parents re access to parent lounge and also include in Zone 

Rowena Follow up finals plans with Tim Hughes 

Rowena Ask Stephanie to send report to Debbie to be included in next Zone 

Michelle Add booklet producer to Agenda for AGM 

 


